
We listened. We learned. We led. We reflected

RAG week is not promoted enough. 6th form team will get into tutor groups and assemblies as posters are 
not enough .

There is an issue with the sign in for 6th form. Tutors job to ensure 
students are there

MH explained it is the responsibility of the tutor to ensure their tutees 
are punctual and present when they are expected to be. 

There are issues of poor behaviour at the back of the Hub at break and 
lunch time. 

MH has said that staff will be present during break and lunch times.. 
School field access  will change the way the duties run.

Could we please have more variety of sports in our PE lessons? AD to raise this issue at the next Sports Leadership meeting

Year 11 would like to know what is happening about study leave MH A letter has out to parents regarding it. Last day of school for year 
11 is June 16th. Leavers Day is June 23rd.

Too many students abuse toilet passes MH explained that this is a national issue. A log of the students going to 
the toilet will be kept and checked for students coming out of lessons 

regularly. Staff will make a decision based on the log to prevent abuse 
of the system. 

Can we wear coats in the hub? Coats will no longer be allowed to be worn indoors after Easter

We listened. We learned. We led. We reflected 

Academy Council Meeting March 2023

Present: 6th Form Leadership Team/Student Leadership Team/Mr Hoffmann/Mr David/ Mrs Reed/ 
Steve Diskin/Taher Jibet (canteen team)



We listened. We learned. We led. We reflected

There are issues with Year 10s and 6th for musing the Hub canteen MH made it clear that the Hub canteen is for Year 11 only.

Cartons are too small Canteen staff explained that there are a range of sizes and cost is relative to 

the size. The Blue dot deal will be promoted better as it is very good value. 

There is a lack of labelling on the products. All food will be labelled clearly from 28th March 2023

There is not enough food in the hub. Canteen staff said that they were responding to feedback that students 

wanted more ‘street food’ but can look at this again. 

Could we have a wider choice of condiments. Canteen staff said they were happy to look at this and to trial some 

dispensers. They need to be used properly or will be removed. 

The cost of food is high Canteen staff made it clear that inflation was high and all of their costs had 

increased. They have done their very best not to increase prices. Blue dot 

meal deal is value for money and food can be bought at the end of the day at 

a reduced rate.  

We listened. We learned. We led. We reflected 

March 2023

We were very pleased to be joined by representatives from the catering team to answer your specific 
questions about the canteen. 



We listened. We learned. We led. We reflected

13% of an ethnic minority at Budmouth Academy

Dorset percentage being 4%.  

17% have experienced racism at Budmouth, directly and indirectly.  

25% pressured into saying racist jokes.  

83% have witnessed racism at school. 

60% knew someone who has been racist and said racist things. 

Accents and phrases = ‘wagwan’ mocking accents. 

More posters around the academy about racism 

Prayer room advertised on the DMB

Members of the team to deliver some staff training 

Assemblies led by Mrs Fabbri addressing issues

More focus on the British Values in lessons, tutor time and assemblies

We listened. We learned. We led. We reflected 

Academy Council Meeting March 2023

Members of our Race and Equality Group shared their findings from some of their most recent work

If you are ever need to speak to anyone or you need to raise a concern the following options 
are available to you.• Whisper• Your HOS/BEC/PSL• Student Anti-Bullying Ambassadors in C005 at 10.50 every day


